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Adopted:  April 27, 2017 – As Written 

CONWAY PLANNING BOARD 
MINUTES 

APRIL 13, 2017 
 
A meeting of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, April 13, 2017 beginning at 7:01 pm at 
the Conway Town Office in Center Conway, NH.  Those present were:  Chair, Robert Drinkhall; 
Selectmen’s Representative, Steven Porter; Vice Chair, Steven Hartmann; Secretary, Kevin Flanagan; 
Sarah Verney; Michael Fougere; Ray Shakir; Alternate, Steven Steiner; Planning Director, Thomas Irving; 
and Recording Secretary, Holly Meserve. 
 
ALTERNATE MEMBER 
 
Mr. Drinkhall appointed Mr. Steiner as a voting member. 
 
REVIEW AND ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES 
 
Mr. Hartmann made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fougere, to approve the Minutes of March 23, 2017 
as written.  Motion unanimously carried.  
 
PUBLIC HEARING – TREE REMOVAL ON A SCENIC ROAD – RSA 231:158 
 
Jon Lamphere of Lewis Tree Service for Eversource appeared before the Board.  This is a public hearing 
for the removal of trees along a designated scenic road, Davis Hill Road, to facilitate utility services.  Ray 
Shakir joined the Board at this time and became a voting member.  Mr. Steiner became a non-voting 
member at this time.    
 
Mr. Drinkhall opened the public hearing at 7:02 pm.  Mr. Drinkhall asked for Board comment; Mr. 
Hartmann asked if the abutter’s have been properly notified.  Mr. Irving stated this did not require 
individual notification; there were two notices in the newspaper.  Mr. Irving stated the utility company 
contacts the property owners.  Mr. Drinkhall asked for public comment; there was none.  Mr. Drinkhall 
closed the public hearing at 7:04 pm.  Mr. Porter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fougere, to accept 
the proposal.  Motion unanimously carried. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
 
State of New Hampshire – Lot Merger (PID 219-259 and northerly half of Hawk Road):  Mr. Shakir 
made a motion, seconded by Mr. Flanagan, to approve the lot merger for the State of New Hampshire.  
Motion unanimously carried.  

 
State of New Hampshire – Lot Merger (PID 219-257, 258 & southerly half of Hawk Road):  Mr. 
Porter made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fougere, to approve the lot merger for the State of New 
Hampshire.  Motion unanimously carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:09 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,  

  
Holly L. Meserve, Recording Secretary  


